April, 2016 MEFC Board Minutes

The MEFC regular monthly board meeting was held on Monday, April 4, 2016 with 15 members present.

Jason Farver prayed and did devotions.

The minutes were read and approved.

Doug presented the treasurer’s report. The total income for the month was $18,927.94, total expenses were $23,622.41 with an ending balance of $151,841.85. The general fund has a total of $60,528.75. Doug stated that the utility bills have come down and that the benevolent fund has a good amount in it. It was m/s/c to accept the treasurer’s report.

The trustees decided that Jaden Ducummun will be doing the church lawn mowing this summer for $15 and hour. Marty Jenness will take care of getting him set up and familiar with the new mower. The trees have been removed behind the Family Life Center and they will have the stumps removed soon. There were sealed bids for the old mower and that will be purchased by Ryan Johnson. They plan to have the back parking lot graded and repacked with gravel by Deer Valley. The trustees are looking into what needs to be done in the parsonage. They plan to get bids from an asphalt company for the entire roof of the church, and a bid for just the sanctuary. We will have a congregational meeting on May 15th to discuss the options of asphalt versus stone coated metal and have a congregational vote at that time.

Bruce Schmadeke said that Scott Lovell will continue to teach in the east Sunday School room and Mark Johnson in the library. They plan to have one adult Sunday School class for the summer.

Pastor Larry shared what he plans to preach for his remaining Sunday’s. Pastor appreciated Ron Glynn’s sharing and felt he did an excellent job. Pastor shared that he was very appreciative that Carey Ducommun has offered to do the Awana Commander position. Leah Johnson will take Sandy’s place as the Children’s Sunday School Superintendent. Pastor & Sandy will be moving sometime in the middle of May and we will let the congregation know when they can assist with the move. The parsonage will be available for the interim Pastor on June 6th. But at that time we will need donations of furniture to equip the house for the interim Pastor. 

Pastor Pete shared that they were able to raise $1300 at the Easter Breakfast and that it will go towards expenses when going to Challenge later this summer. The Men’s Breakfast will be at Family Table a week later this month on April 23rd. Pastor Pete encouraged all to take a Haitian Family Prayer Card. He also asked for prayer for both he and the leaders as they work with the junior high and high school students. Pastor Pete’s small group plans to have a dinner on May 1st for all of the new people who have been recently attending along with the Deacon board and their families. 

Pat Johansen shared that the deaconesses are working on getting a welcome package together for new attendees. She encouraged all that leave items in the kitchen to put food in plastic containers to avoid any mice from getting into the food and to be sure to mark the items with dates/etc. 

The Deacons shared that we will be having a Baptismal Service in the Family Life Center on April 24th. We will be sending out an email for help with the set up as Scott Lovell did most of the set up for the Easter Service by himself. They plan to initiate a Christian Education Committee to be set up before Pastor Larry leaves. They felt that the work day was well attended and much work was accomplished. 

It was m/s/c to give the Daily Bread $300 a year as we are able to share quite a few of the booklets. 

The Deacons and their wives will be gathering at Jason & Whitney Farver’s on Saturday night to meet with the Interim Pastor candidate and his wife. The entire board and their families will meet with the candidate and his wife on Sunday after church and we will be bringing in pizza for the meal. 

UCI at Haiti is in need of a new computer. It was m/s/c to take the funds for this computer out of the Haiti fund. 

Pastor Pete will be purchasing a tv cart to use for transporting the tv from room to room. 

It was mentioned that we might want to continue the tradition of having a “Meriden Block Picnic”. Pastor Pete volunteered to spear head this sometime this summer. 

Mark updated the board on the plans for Pastor Larry’s Retirement Party on June 5th.

Mark prayed, the meeting was adjourned. 

